FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I wish to request information concerning any Equality Impact Assessment (EIA) of your public communications practices and processes that have been undertaken since the implementation of the Equality Act 2010. 

I would be grateful if you could provide the following information:

1. Has Leicester City Council undertaken an Equality Impact Assessment (EIA) for its public communications practices and processes since the Equality Act 2010 came into force? If yes, please provide a copy of the assessment(s).
There is not a specific Equality Impact Assessment (EIA) that has been done for public communications; this is expected to be incorporated as part of every EIA to ensure that any change in service considers how it communicates with people based on their protected characteristics.

Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

2. Are there any records (notes, minutes, documents, etc.) that detail discussions within the council regarding how different forms of media and public communication are assessed in relation to the needs of the diverse communities living in the city of Leicester? If yes, please provide copies of such records.

No, therefore, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

3. Could you kindly provide information on the individuals or groups who participated in these discussions? I would like to know their names, titles, and the organisations they represent.
Not applicable.

4. Were any external agencies involved in these discussions or in advising or consulting on the EIA for public communications practices and processes? If yes, could you provide their names, and any relevant documentation related to their involvement?
Not applicable.

Please note that this request relates only to public communication and engagement matters, and not to staff or contractor matters. 

I am particularly interested in understanding how the EIA relates to the council's public sector duty under the Equality Act 2010 to:

(a) Eliminate discrimination, harassment, victimisation and any other conduct that is prohibited by or under the Equality Act 2010;

(b) Advance equality of opportunity between persons who share a relevant protected characteristic and persons who do not share it;

(c) Foster good relations between persons who share a relevant protected characteristic and persons who do not share it.

 

Answer
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
